[bookmark: _GoBack]Upriver Schools Board Report
Steven Porter – Principal
5 Sep 2017

K-12 Attendance (As of 5 September 2017)

CVSS: 21	JJSS: 21	JESS: 18	GMS: 13

The 2017-18 school year is underway and our student numbers appear solid at this point for our K-12 population.  Growth looks healthy as we have a large group of kindergarten students throughout the four schools.

We have a strong returning staff of experienced teachers aides, cooks and custodians.  We have had people who have left the district and their respective schools but have hired new very qualified people to replace them, so we are in great shape for the year.

As for teachers, Debi Rubera did retire from GMS.  We are currently searching for a replacement to help Laura Murph, who is doing a great job in Stony.  We have hired Richard Cain to replace Jim Seaton at CVSS.  Richard and his wife, Jill, have set up house in Chuathbaluk and are settling in.

Renee Pletnikoff and her husband Floyd, have since moved on to Anchorage.  Renee, in particular, will be greatly missed as an extremely professional secretary and aide, but fortunately, we have hired Joanne Sakar to fill in for her duties.  I believe she will do a fantastic job for CVSS.  

Annie Parent is gone now after many years in the district.  Barbara Kinzy has been hired as a very worthy replacement as an elementary aide and pre-school teacher.

We’ve also hired Chris Gregory to help out in Stony as an additional instructional aide.  What I’m hearing is that he is catching on rapidly to his new role!

Rip-the-Ridge is happening this weekend and we will have a rather large group of upriver students participating.  With any luck, it will not be as cold and wet as last year’s event!  Here’s hoping anyway.  We have worked with the students to be prepared with the proper gear if the weather turns out for the worse.

We are entering our second year with the Carnegie grading system.  With strong improvements in our Power School student management system, we will be able to input and monitor student progress much quicker and more efficiently than last year.  Teachers are adding attendance daily and grades weekly to prepare for parent access to the system by the end of the first quarter.

That is where I will leave it for this report.  But be assured, we are moving ahead and we anticipate a great year academically and socially for all four upriver schools.

Sincerely,

Steve Porter
Upriver Principal, KSD


